Crowthorne Chess Club
AGM Minutes
Version 1, 23 June 2014

CROWTHORNE CHESS CLUB
Minutes of the 37th AGM, held on 16 June 2014
Present:
Christine Coates

Ken Coates

Peter Davey

George Green

Harriet Haslehurst

David Herring

Derek Johnson (President)

Andrew Marley (Treasurer)
Bob Pigeon

Colin Purdon
Mark Taylor (Auditor)

Richard Webb

Jonathan Welton (Secretary)

1.
Apologies
Apologies were received from Ian Murray, Neil Binney, David Stallan, David Hemmings, Peter Larwood, Mark Wallace, Robert Starley, Keir Martin, Ian Murray, Harvey Zhang.
2.
Minutes of the last meeting
These had been circulated by email and the meeting accepted them as a true record.
Actions from last meeting:

Christine offered to investigate cost and availability of WordPress expert
Action Christine C

The WordPress skills of John Upham have been tapped, and Ken and Colin have built a skeleton web site, at crowthornechess.org.uk. The site will be developed further, for example to allow content to be added securely.







Action Closed
The committee would continue to liaise with security to get a key or ensure Queens Court was open.










Action PL/JW/DJ

See item 10.1.







Action Closed
3.
President’s Remarks
The President welcomed the attending members to the 37th Crowthorne Chess Club AGM.

The President noted that the season had been a disappointing one for Crowthorne as far as results were concerned, but not without a few bright points.

4.
Secretary’s Remarks
The 30th Khyber Cup was won by Andrew Marley, ahead of Ken Coates and Peter Larwood who were joint second.

The 26th Christmas Handicap was won by Robert Starley, with Louise Head runner up.

Wellington College security guards have requested that the last club member to leave the premises of a night should make sure that all windows are shut, lights off, and front door locked.

The college security have introduced, for the first time on the AGM night, a vehicle pass scheme in which a pass is to be left in the car window. If the scheme persists the Secretary will endeavour to get permanent passes for club members.

News of Ex-Members:

Gordon Ironside, a member of the club for many years, passed away in February. A card signed by most members of the club who knew him was presented to his widow. She thanked everyone for the card. She said she and Gordon had been married for 52 years; in the later years Gordon was of course increasingly disabled by illness and confined to a wheelchair, but she never once, in all those years, heard him complain.
5.
Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer presented the club accounts. These were accepted by the Auditor and the meeting.
Club income was £444, down on previous years, but club expenditure was also down at £341.86 giving a profit of over £100 and leaving the club balance at £1572.54. Income was lower due to a reduction in number of members, and the Treasurer encouraged the establishment of the web site. The largest expense was the Christmas Handicap hosting and buffet.
The club fees were kept unchanged at:

1)
Summer Membership
(1 June to 30 Sept)
£16
(£8 Juniors)

2)
Annual Membership
£30

3)
Family Membership
£45  But see the treasurer for details where other discounts apply !

Concessions
(Match Captains, Secretary, Juniors, Unwaged)
£15
Early payment discount (before 30 Sept)
£5
(£2.50 concessions)

During the AGM an addition club membership was identified, bringing the income to £469.

6.
Match Captain’s Reports
Berks A Div 1 
Mark T: Finished 4th of 11. Most frequent players were Colin, Richard and Mark. A measure of the difficulty in finding players was that the fifth most regular player was Default, another indicator being that 14 players were needed over the season.
Top scorer was Mark; Colin highest in terms of grading, and George also thanked for his contribution.
Berks B Div 1
Ken: As B team in Div 1 faced the real possibility of relegation, but got off to a good start, including a draw against Maidenhead A despite a default. Had good wins against Basingstoke, Eton and Camberley B. Ended the season staying up. Needed 15 players, and some defaults. 
Prolific players were Ken, Anthony, Dave Herring and George. Some nominated player played only a few games. Notable results were Dave H on 4/6 and Mark Wallace on 3/4.
Berks C
Christine: A disaster of a season. Had to miss two early matches due to personal reasons, and ended the season without wins. Tough to get players due to player playing for higher teams; also restricted on players due to overlap with Camberley. Needed to rely on juniors, but playing away (e.g. in Maidenhead) makes a later night than can be reasonably expected of juniors.

PPCup
Somewhat shambolic, as the first match was in November, and needed to wait until May, in an after-season scramble, for the next match to be arranged. Camberley won, just (3.5-2.5). Mark is likely to let off steam to the league secretary.
Border A
Colin: Finished last season bottom, but this season played with a more consistent team, needing only 8 players, and with most players playing in many games.
Scored 5/8, (drunken knights dropped out). Notable win against Sandhurst, after which Sandhurst brought out up to 3 GMs per match.
Notable performance from Ken, with a 207 rating performance. 
Good season.
Border B
Derek: Won the league last time, but didn't expect to do so again, having lost 3 good players in Peter, Jon Lloyd and Mark Taylor. In the event Won 4, Lost 4.
A bit disappointing in terms of getting a team together.
Notable performance: Andy Robbins was top scorer. Unfortunately he will be moving away for next season. 

Border C
Jonathan: Started the season well, having 2.5 from 4 matches before Christmas. Unfortunately, a couple of players were less available in the second half, which only added one further point, leaving the team 4th from 5.
Most prolific player was Jonathan, also top scorer on 4.5, with Dave H not far behind. Top performer was George with 4/5, with Bob also impressive on 3.5/5.
Bell Cup
Jonathan: Knocked out in the first round against Godalming, not helped by a puzzling loss for the captain from what he thought was a won position.
Haslemere A
Colin: Needed to win the first round, and lost 5.5-4.5.

Haslemere B
Richard: Good run but no cigar. First round was away to Godalming, who were flexible with the start time to accommodate bad traffic jams, particularly affecting Robert Starley, who won despite a time disadvantage. Richard praised Godalming’s sporting attitude.
Second round was a convincing win against Guildford A. Final was against Fleet & Farnborough, who played a good team with some players stronger than their grade, and ended losing by only 0.5 points.
7.
Team Entries

BERKSHIRE

BORDER


Div 1
A

Div 1
A

Div 1
B

Div 2
B

C team dropped

Div 3
C 
Optional D team to be decided after new grades

PPCup
2 teams 

Bell Cup     1 team




Haslemere  2 teams
As usual, Border league entries will depend on player new grades and divisional limits. Wellington’s intentions are not known 
8.
Election of Officers
President
Derek Johnson
unchanged
Secretary
Jonathan Welton
unchanged
Treasurer
Andrew Marley
unchanged
Auditor
Mark Taylor
unchanged
Berkshire A
Mark T
re-elected (and cup A)

Berkshire B
Ken
re-elected
Berkshire C
Dropped
PPCup
Colin
Elected
Border A
Colin
re-elected (and Cup A)
Border B
George
Elected
Border C
Jonathan
re-elected (and Bell)
Border D
Christine
dependent on there being a team
Haslemere A
Colin
Elected
Haslemere B
Ken
Elected
Bell Cup
Jonathan
re-elected
9.
Khyber Cup

Will be at David Herrings 
date to be confirmed.
10.
AOB
10.1
Proposal to change club night

Reasons for changing the club night were listed, these being:

· To make toilet facilities more reliably available: Queens Court is often locked early, or maybe locked all night during holidays.

· Access to Queens Court is dark and dangerous during winter months.

· Avoids proximity to 4NCL and other weekend events.

· Easier to arrange fixtures due to most other clubs having Monday club nights.

· Makes drinking facilities available for visitors.

· An after match meeting place engenders club spirit.

The Secretary noted:

· John Rawlinson has been informed about the suggestion to change night, and is amenable to the idea.

· Security guards have been informed and have no objections.

· The staff bar is not open Mondays or Tuesdays, but is open Wednesdays and Thursdays. There are currently no plans to change this.
· The Wellington College Social Club running the bar have been informed, and have no objections to the chess club using the bar.

· A membership will be needed. This could be £12 per annum for individual members using the facility, or a club membership may be possible. The college Social Club is due to meet soon and will discuss this.
· Visiting players can be allowed in, subject to a £1 visitor’s one night membership.

Regarding the views of absent members:
· The constitution only allows members present to vote.

· All club members had been emailed several times as to their views, and eight had responded.

· Four preferred a move, without specifying a day.
· Two preferred to remain on a Monday.

· One preferred Thursday.

· One didn’t make a clear preference, but raised other concerns.

Present members were asked for views on the three options (Monday, Wednesday and Thursday) and whether the choice of day would prevent them attending:
· One strong preference for Monday, with two preferring Monday and the rest ambivalent.

· Two strong negatives for Wednesday, and two slight negatives.

· Two partial negatives for Thursday, and two strong negatives, these being Ken and Christine who could only attend 25% on a Thursday.
On the proposal: On the assumption the club night changes, would you choose Wednesday or Thursday?

6 for Wednesday, 2 for Thursday, 4 abstentions, 1 no vote.

On the proposal: That the club night change to a Wednesday night.

9 for the proposal, 2 against, 2 abstain.
The proposal to change the club night to Wednesday was carried.

10.2
Alteration to FIDE rules (10.2)
Ken explained FIDE rule changes. Surrey Border league will accept the changes, except will keep the late arrival default time of 1 hour instead of the FIDE 30 minutes, apart from in the Haslemere Cup.

Change to FIDE10.2 appendix G4. If less than two minutes are left, a player can ask for the clock to be changed to have an increment of 5s, and other player gets an extra two minutes.

Border won’t adopt this change, and will apply 10.2 G5 instead, the old 2 minute rule, i.e. no change.
10.3
Equipment tidy up and stock check

Christine has already been busy tidying the cupboard. Sorted sets are in the right hand cupboard.
Need a digital clock audit, as some appear to be missing.

The President closed the meeting at 22:09
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